NOTICE OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT BY A LOCAL AUTHORITY

Planning and Development Act, 2000 (as Amended)
Planning and Development Regulations, 2001 (as Amended)
Proposed Development of a Running Track & Associated Facilities at St. Thomas Estate 
PC/PKS/01/19
In accordance with Part 8, Article 81 of the 2001-2017 Planning and Development Regulations, Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council hereby gives notice of proposals pertaining to development as follows: 
Proposed Development of  a regional multi-use sports facility to include new pedestrian entrances, a vehicular entrance with adequate sightlines, car parking, 8 lane synthetic running track including field events with floodlights, a multi-sport building including an indoor hall, jogging and walking routes, natural mounding and tree planting with all ancillary works in proximity to a Protected Structure (St. Thomas House)
In accordance with S.I. 476, 2011, Section 250, Planning and Development (Amendment) (No. 3) Regulations, 2011 Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council has determined that an Appropriate Assessment is not required.

Plans and particulars of the proposals are available for inspection from Wednesday 17th April 2019 up to and including Friday 31st May 2019 as follows; 
· The Council Offices, Planning Department, County Hall, Marine Road, Dún Laoghaire, County Dublin, between the hours of 10.00 a.m. to 4.00 p.m. Monday to Friday, excluding Bank Holidays.
· The Council Offices, Dundrum Office Park, Dundrum, Dublin 14, between the hours 9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. and 1.30 p.m. to 4.30 p.m. Monday to Friday, excluding Bank Holidays. 
· Under dlr consultations on the Council’s website homepage https://dlrcoco.citizenspace.com/. 
Submissions or observations with respect to the proposed development, and dealing with the proper planning and development of the area, may be made in writing on or before 31st May 2019 as follows:

(a) Online on the Councils website at https://dlrcoco.citizenspace.com/ or 
(b) in writing and clearly marked ‘Part 8 – Proposed Development of a Running Track & Associated Facilities at St. Thomas Estate’ to; Eoin O’Brien, Senior Executive Park Superintendent, Parks & Landscape Services Section, Municipal Services Department, Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council, County Hall, Marine Road, Dún Laoghaire, Co. Dublin. Post Code A96 K6C9. 
Dated: 17/04/2019
